
  RAISINVILLE TOWNSHIP 
APRIL 3RD, 2018 7:00pm 

MINUTES  
 

PRESENT:  Supervisor Blanchette, Treasurer Meyer, Trustee Henderson, Trustee Woelmer, 

Clerk Fetterly  
 

The Raisinville Township Board meeting was opened with the Pledge to the American Flag. 

MINUTES:  MOTION BY Trustee Woelmer, SUPPORTED BY Trustee Henderson to approve the 

minutes from the March 6th, 2018 Township Board meeting. MOTION CARRIED 

TREASURER REPORT:  MOTION BY Trustee Henderson, SUPPORTED BY Clerk Fetterly to 

approve the treasurer report.  MOTION CARRIED. 

BUILDING DEPARTMENT REPORT:  There were 19 permits issued for the month of March 

there was 11 building permits, 3 electrical, 5 mechanical and 0 plumbing, 4 reinspection fees for 

a total fee of $3854.00. 

BILLS: MOTION BY Trustee Woelmer, SUPPORTED BY Treasurer Meyer to approve the bills for 

this month.  MOTION CARRIED. 

OLD BUSINESS: Supervisor Blanchette stated that Stewart Rd was going to be repaired and 

stone and chipped and not at the Townships cost. 

NEW BUSINESS:   

BLIGHT: There were 2 on Sheick Rd both old cars and junk, 1 on M-50- old cars, they were all 

sent a notice. 

The Township Board discussed the LMR Fire Charges ordinance #63 and it was tabled waiting 

for clarification on Section 2-Charges.  

MOTION BY Trustee Henderson SUPPORTED BY Trustee Woelmer to keep the mowing contract 

with cross cut mowing for this year. MOTION CARRIED. 

MOTION BY Trustee Woelmer SUPPORTED BY Clerk Fetterly to adopt the resolution for 

Maintenance and improvements of Dashner drain without engineering. MOTION CARRIED. 

PLANNING COMMISSIION: Trustee Woelmer stated that at the March 19th meeting there 

was a public hearing on C-3 Ordinance clarifications and a number of different ordinances. The 



board and Planner also had discussion on Agri Tourism. The next meeting will be April 16th,2018 

at 7:00 pm. 

LMR: Trustee Henderson stated that at the March 19th meeting the Fire Board approved the 

Budget. LMR received Payment on the old fire tuck they sold. Runs were down this year from 

this same time last year. LMR had 2 female applicants apply for training. The next meeting will 

be May 21st at 7:00pm Public is welcome. 

CITIZEN COMMENT TIME: Mr. and Mrs. Thorpe of Sheick Rd were inquiring about the 

potential ball field/complex, they questioned if the Township has received an application yet, 

and we have not. Mr. Busenbark of Gruber Rd commented on the good work with getting the 

road to repair Stewart Rd with no cost to the Township.  

BOARD COMMENT TIME: ADJOURNMENT:  Trustee Henderson stated that clean-up day 

this is moved a week ahead to April 28th 8-4. Treasurer Meyer report that she balances with 

the County on her taxes and that the Township was 95% collected. Clerk Fetterly discussed 

some options on a new copier, whether to buy or lease one. Supervisor Blanchette reported on 

Sandy Creek drain cleaning, the Township’s share is $37,000.00. 

MOTION BY Trustee Henderson SUPPORTED BY Treasure Meyer to adjourn at 7:50 pm 

MOTION CARRIED. 

Brenda Fetterly Raisinville Township Clerk 

 
 
  


